
  LUNCARTY, REDGORTON & MONEYDIE COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Minutes of Meeting held on Tuesday 27 September 2022, 
commenced at 19:30
PRESENT
 
George Black (GB) – Chair

Frank Stevenson (FS)  Vice Chair

Elizabeth Comrie (EC)

Moira Hutchison (MH)
APOLOGIES
Iain Matheson (IM) 
Alison Hood (AH)

John Bowman (JB) 
Alistair Godfrey (AG)

Councillor C McLaren (CMcL)

IN ATTENDANCE
Councillor G Laing (GL)

Councillor I James (IJ)

John Andrews (JA)
Number of public attending: 4
Chair opened meeting and welcomed everyone to the meeting.

1.      APOLOGIES
 
Apologies were received from Iain Matheson, Alison Hood, John Bowman, Alistair Godfrey  and  Councillor McLaren.
2.
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
 
The 23 August 2022 Minutes approved by Moira Hutchison and seconded by George Black. 
3. MATTERS OUTSTANDING
i)
GB provided an update in JB’s absence, advising no response from Daryl McKeown, PKC Roads Department yet regarding a mutually convenient date for a site visit to discuss the various outstanding roads issues which includes, calming measures, pedestrian crossing plus other road issues.  Action:  GB to chase up.
ii) The footpath on the overbridge at the flyover is getting worse with cracked paving stones.  Action: GB to chase up.
iii) EC advised the Lower Redgorton Stretch of the river where the locked gate is at Waulkmill Ferry is a timeshare ownership.  It is hoped to hold a meeting with a representative of the anglers. Action:  EC to contact the Ghillie again who advised we could contact him again if necessary.

iv) Bus shelters at Denmarkfield for the A9 crossing – Action:  IJ will chase up on our behalf.  
Member of the public advised she had drafted an e-mail to sent to the public  transport mailbox at Perth & Kinross Council.  Councillor Grant asked if she could include him into the email which would allow him to investigate further.  
Councillor Laing advised he was meeting with Stagecoach representatives in relation to the proposed changes to the bus timetable which is currently out for consultation.  He advised bus route and timetable changes were due to various reasons including a nationwide shortage of drivers and Covid. 
4. 
COMMUNITY POLICE UPDATE
 

No Police representation and no update received.  

5. DEFIBRILLATOR
A second defibrillator was donated to the village by BAM Nuttal as part of the community.  New pads and batteries have been purchased, now delivered for the original defibrillator sited outside the Spar shop.  Investigations are ongoing as to where the second machine will be installed.
6.
(a)      PLANNING UPDATE
No planning update, but thought no current applications for our area this month.
(b) TREASURERS REPORT
We have a total of £459.21 in the bank.  Treasurer’s report was completed, signed off and submitted to the Council as per their instructions before our AGM.  
7.
CORRESPONDENCE

Correspondence received relates to the following:

2022/23 Community Fund investment Fund is now open until 4 November 2022.
The temporary planning modifications introduced during Covid will cease to apply after 30 September 2022.

CTLR Stopping up and Diversion Orders were all upheld by the Reporter after the objections which were received.  This relates to Core Paths – Lunc/2, Lunc/102, Lunc/121 and Lunc/125.
8. CORE PATH

JA feels Perth & Kinross Council should have issued Temporary Orders relating to the Core Paths and felt this matter should be investigate further.

JA had also spoken with Ross Fletcher asking if he was able to provide any proposed timings as to when the new and old paths will open or close.  He was unable to do so currently.  

9. ROADS

Notification was received advising the B9099 – main road through Luncarty would be closed for 4 weeks at the end of October/early November to allow for resurfacing work to be undertaken.  
GB advised he has already written to the roads department and as a result of this evening’s discussion would write again, outlining the B9099 is used heavily by HGV’s and local concern is that HGV’s will try to use Westfield as a way to exit the village.  Locally it is felt Westfield will become a rat run, the road is not wide enough for cars to be parked and allow the refuse truck to pass.  This truck usually mounts the pavement to pass the parked cars and in turn is ruining the new tarmac recently laid on the pavements.
Discussion around the use of signage advising HGV drivers to take an alternative route either via Tullybelton junction to enter Stanley or via Stewart Towers to continue onto the Kinclaven Road as this is a route many of these trucks use.    

It was agreed contact should be made with Stagecoach to ask what their places are for re-routing the buses as heading to the three bridges for the bus if cold, rainy to allow people to get to work is not great. Action: EC to take forward.

Councillor Laing advised the driver safety signs have a short lifespan and the Roads Department are considering other calming measures and a few pilot schemes will be likely be set up in future.  
Member of public asked if Council were considering switching off street lights to save money.  This could be counter productive.

10. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
An application for a pharmacy at Bertha Park is to be submitted and the applicant has asked for a letter of support.  This is not something we would do but feel the area would benefit from a Pharmacy.

The Luncarty Pharmacy is not yet open but work is currently being carried out within the property.  


No update received regarding the gate at Denmarkfield.


Member of public expressed an interest in joining the Community Council after the cut off date of 22 September 2022 for our three yearly elections.  An e-mail  has been submitted to the Department in charge seeking guidance on how and when we co-opt a new member and or the same with an Associate Member.


Member of public approached MH regarding the bell which was used for calling the ferryman at Waulkmill Ferry on a wall outside Hatton Cottage, currently covered with vegetation; asking if could be displayed in any way. Discussion around this as the ferry was in use until 1963.  Discussion around the possibility of trying to engage with the Heritage Trail.  The bell is registered with the Historical Society.    It was agreed to discuss with BAM Nuttall to see if they could become involved in anyway.  It was also suggested to approach Almondbank to see if any of the engineering apprentices could assist in restoration in anyway.  It was noted a sign at the other side of the river shows the costs for crossing the River Tay.  Could something be considered for this side of the River.
11.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
· 25 October 2022 – also our AGM.
· 22 November 2022 – also our EGM.
(Meeting closed at 21.10)


